International Task Force Minutes

December 13, 2016
Conference call at 4:00 P.M.
The International Task Force convened at 4:00 p.m. with the sharing of joys and concerns and opening prayer.

Present:  Lisa Leverette (Chairperson), Rebecca Reyes, Alonzo Johnson (staff), Teresa Bidart (staff)
The January minutes were approved.
Rebecca opened the meeting with prayer. Lisa expressed words to welcome Alonzo to the International Task Force work.
 Budget update 2017-2018
The 2017 budget  changes were discussed. Alonzo and Rebecca will explore change in allocation ratio and remain engaged in the conversation to the extent possible.  Update expected in January.

Based in PMA recommendations the International Task Force has a $72,000 budget for 2017.

Intermediaries: Teresa informed that 2016 payments to Presbyterian Church of RWANDA and CE-MUJER were released at the middle of the year. She will ask them for an update before the January meeting.
West Africa initiative:  Alonzo will travel to Africa in February. He reported that the two other programs involved in this initiative (Presbyterian Hunger program and Presbyterian Disaster Assistance) have expressed concern about the program sustainability. Lisa expressed that SDOP has been a very important piece in this initiative.  We cannot promise to allocate more funds. Alonzo will convey committee’s intention and methods around supporting transitioning from WAI during visit. Alonzo will report after his trip.

Alonzo meeting with the World Mission Area Coordinators: Area Coordinators will make a report on work plan by January. The report will be forwarded to the International Task Force members before the meeting. Alonzo was asked to share SDOP International team work plan with World Mission.

New team members

As was proposed by Lisa and the Task Force Susan Dobkins is the new member of the International Task Force. Lisa mentioned that Susan is bilingual and have a vast experience with  inequities and different cultures. At this point because of the International T/F budget we cannot afford another new member.
Belize
Staff reported that first payments have been released to the two newly funded groups: Maskall Agriculture Farmers' Cooperative Society Limited and Los pequeños Agricultores y Ganaderos de Nago Bank Cooperative Society Ltd. A new application from Barranco Fisher Folk Cooperative has been received. We expect to receive a close out application from Sandy Beach Women cooperative. We can do the site visits during next trip to Belize. A visit to the Department of Cooperative will be included in the agenda too.
Alonzo was invited to participate in the next trip to Belize but he has a heavy agenda until May. The Task Force considered that a trip is needed at the beginning of the year. Teresa was proposed to travel with Lisa and Lisa will reach out to Susan for availability. Teresa was assigned to research for travel dates. Rebecca is willing to join if necessary. Teresa, Lisa and Rebecca will discuss and divide working paper assignment.

Next country of focus:
Lisa and Teresa reported on research on Panama contacts. Teresa reported that two NGOs have been contacted and Lisa has make other contacts with organizations in US that are working in Panama. They were asked to secure and provide more information on fact finding in Panama.

The Task Force meeting adjourned with prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Teresa Bidart

